
16/07/2020 

MR Graham Lathleiff 
1 Peta CL 
Umina Beach NSW 2257 
enquiries@angfansw.org 

RE: DA2020/0552 - 181 Allambie Road ALLAMBIE HEIGHTS NSW 2100

This submission is made on behalf of the Australia & New Guinea Fishes Association, NSW.

ANGFA NSW Inc objects to the proposed development on the basis that whilst due 
consideration appears to have been given to terrestrial impacts on native flora and fauna, 
nothing can be found that addresses the impacts on aquatic life, other than the red-crowned 
toadlet, within the Natural Environment Referral Response - Riparian document. 
Of specific concern to our group, is the Climbing Galaxias (Galaxias brevipinnis) of which the 
only population in NSW is found in Manly Dam. We note the proposed development is set 
further away from the creek, however consider that as Curl Curl Creek is the main feeder into 
the dam, significant potential for harm exists during the construction process, both to the creek 
and dam, that is not satisfactorily addressed.
At a time when our environment is already under massive stress from environmental change, 
we strongly suggest there will be many more suitable locations for additional Seniors 
accommodation, than a parcel of land that hosts threatened and endangered species. 
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